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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 10th February 2015.      

Present:

Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman
 Chairman
Cllr. B. Lamb 

Chairman of Council

Cllr. M. Benson

Chairman of Environment

Cllr. N. Harmsworth 
Cllr. R. Maycock                            

1780. Apologies.                                                    
    Apologies were received from Cllr M. Ball, and Cllr K. Smith due to illness.
1781. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on any items 

discussed.
1. The Clerk informed Council that Hyder Consulting Ltd will be undertaking work on the South West Water outfall at Bere Ferrers Quay. A 28 day notice has been placed on site which states that plans showing the position of the works may be inspected at the Parish Council Offices.
Work to commence sometime in April.

1782.   Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd December matters arising.
Matters Arising

Minute 1695 
Mr. Guy has emailed the Clerk regard the stile on footpath 20 which Cllr Boot-Handford reported as difficult to negotiate. Mr Guy agrees this stile could be replaced with a gate, but did suggest it be left as a walk through gap. The Clerk has written to the owner to seek their permission to undertake the work.
1783. Financial Statements.
The Clerk had emailed the financial statements to all Councillors.

Discussions took place, Cllr Benson proposed acceptance of the financial statements, 

seconded by Cllr Maycock.
The Clerk sought permission to pay the following accounts:

1) B.F. Villagers Association- donation towards hearing loop for Church

Hall Bere Ferrers








£409.00

2) Cllr Lamb-travel expenses to Southern & Super Links meetings  

£30.60

Cllr Harmsworth proposed payment of the accounts, seconded by Cllr Maycock.
1784. Reply from Mr Guy on Footpath matters.
The Clerk read the following email from Mr Guy Devon County Council Footpath Warden.

1) There was very strong opinion voiced with regard to protecting the definitive line of the footpath. Much of this opinion came from the Parish Council representing its parishioners. I am somewhat astounded that it is now suggesting it should be moved. The developers designed the estate with regard to making sure the definitive line of the footpath would be maintained. Dog walkers should take more responsibility for their dogs. I assume a dog bin will be provided. It is my understanding that gardens will extend where the temporary path currently is. 

There will be footways within the development anyway. There is no logic in moving the path on the fear that dog walkers will not take responsibility for their dogs. It would take a complete revision of the plans which I am sure it is too late to do. At some point the footpath will be adopted as a footway within the estate and footpath 20 begin from its boundaries.

2) With regard the temporary diversion route. I cannot follow your logic that placing a path in a different location reduces dog fouling. Sorry but I am not sure how you arrive at that assumption? Equally, I am unclear why you would prefer a narrow path squeezed between a hedge bank and garden fences. This will have greatly reduced accessibility for all and be a real headache to maintain every year. Either way, I am sure that this area is planned for gardens and the footpath will clearly run through the centre of the development. 

If we can get the route open with gaps and gates then it will make a good all access path leaving the village into the quieter lanes and countryside. Fp 20 should be promoted for much wider use as it leads to a fantastic green lane that takes you out towards Denham Bridge, the forestry commission land and the neighbouring parish.

Discussions took place.

Cllr Harmsworth stated that he agrees that moving this Footpath to make it narrow and squeezed between a hedge bank and garden fences will make it a headache to maintain and is pointless. He feels we should accept what Mr Guy has said. It was agreed to accept the Footpath be returned to its original route.
1785. Any Footpath Problems.

1) FP75 Wattons-Down Farm gate on footpath padlocked.

2) FP97 Hallowell Woods- this gate is not a footpath gate.
3) FP43 Trees down near junction off FP 42.

4) FP83 The Bridge Mr Fudge was building has now started moving on.

1786. Environmental Issues.

Cllr Benson had attended the A.O.N.B Forum and heard National Power present their case for the removal of the Tower Pylons over the river.

There seem to be different options to take the cables under the river or use alternative pylons, they are looking at the whole aspect and are still looking for routes. There will also be some environmental concerns for local residents.

Discussions took place- The reason for choosing the Tamar Valley is that it is only 7.5mtrs across the river; other schemes have longer distances to cover.

1787. Snow Warden scheme.

Cllr Maycock stated that there are now 11 wardens all supplied with salt and grit.

Cllr Benson stated that the following is not an official statement from County as yet: Devon County Councillors have voted to continue to fill the grit bins and also the gritting routes to stay as they are.

Cllr Benson asked that a check be made on the grit bins to make sure they are not being used in-appropriately.

1788. Devon County Council Public Transport Review.

Service 87. Bere Alston-Tavistock Monday-Saturday.

Proposal Withdrawal of the 06.40 Tavistock-Bere Alston and the 18.54 Bere Alston-Tavistock journeys due to low usage.
Estimated number of passengers journeys per year (i.e. one way trips) 50 no longer catered for on this or alternative services.

Annual saving- £1,400

Discussions took place.

This Council to respond to the review, stating that it is with regret that the service has to be cut but this Council understands that due to the lack of use the service is no longer viable.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.20pm.
Dated this 24th day of February 2015.    
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

